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Welcome to this issue of the Olathe
Running Club newsletter. The long days of
summer are fast approaching and we are
all preparing for this years races in the
coming summer and fall. Since the last
newsletter we’ve had some interesting new
stories and events to share. New board
members have been elected and we’ve had
our first club social picnic of the year. So
please enjoy this issues exciting news and
reviews on club activities, both past and
future, as well as personal insights from
contributing members. We all strive to
improve in our personal running goals,
which can be of benefit to all of us. 

 Welcome to the Olathe Running Club!
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I've been a runner for about 13 years and am a marathoner. I used to run by myself
for years and then I got connected with a run group. I discovered how amazing it is
to run with a group of running buddies each week. I have also discovered the
importance of cross training in the prevention of injuries. So I often do spin,
strength training class and HIIT. One of my favorite races that I do every year is the
Plaza 10K. The friendships I have developed over the years is something I treasure
and love catching up with them on a run! I look forward to seeing many of you on a
group run.

Samantha Johnson
President

In the News…               

   MEET YOUR NEW BOARD MEMBERS.   

Jay Reinhardt
Vice President, Saturday Morning Run Coordinator

After finishing dead last in a high school cross country race Molly hated running. But then 
 she married into a running family and ran her first 5K with them. She was hooked and in the
summer of 2021 they moved to Olathe  and joined the Olathe Running Club. She started with
Wednesday night runs and eventually switched over to the Saturday Morning Runs, finding
that a SMR long run forced her out of her comfort zone and she began to improve. Being a
full-time technical writer Molly  jumped at the opportunity to serve as Treasurer. A wife, cat
mom, budgeter, runner, yogi and reader,  she is passionate about animal wellfare and
volunters for the SPCA. So reach out to her for a run!

Molly Mantei
Treasurer

Jay is one of longest members of the Olathe Running Club and has
been hosting the Saturday morning runs for several years now. Jay is
always there to run with you at whatever pace suits you and never
fails to be a great guide and mentor. Wearing two hats in an
organization is difficult for most, but Jay always seems to find the time
for both VP and SMR host. And let's not forget the treats he brings
each week!. 



Anne is a longtime member of the Olathe Running Club and has been
hosting the Wednesday Night Runs for several years now. Club
members and others rely on her for her guidance and commoradorie
as she hosts the afterrun get togethers at many of the local dining
and  entertainment establishments in and around Olathe.  She fosters
an atmosphere that binds us together not just as runners, but as
friends as well. 

Anne Schroer
Wednesday Night Run Coordinator

Jane moved to Olathe 4 years ago from Dodge City, Ks. Being a runner one of the things she
left behind were friends that she ran with, Arriving here she didn't even have all of the boxes
unpacked before she was on the computer looking for a group to run with. Locating the
Olathe Running Club online and she joined them for a Saturday Morning Run. She says they
were so welcoming and made her feel part of the group right away. After suffering from a 
 broken foot,  and when she was able to return to running, they were most encouraging and
very helpful in offering support in her recovery. So whether you are fast, slow or a walker,
members of the Olathe Running club are here for you.

Jane Pfannenstiel
Event Coordinator  

With a background in software development for over 40 years Randy
started running about 7 years ago as a way to improve and maintain his
health.  He quickly found that it provided an enjoyment of life that he had
not experienced before. He sought out others that shared similar goals
and interests and found them in the Olathe Running Club. As a new
member of the board he aspire's to improve the web and media experince
of the club in ways that will benefit all members. 

Randy DeBord
Technology Coordinator

Marty Pape
Senior Liason

Marty is another longterm member of the Olathe Running Club and
has been running since the 1990's. He has organized and managed the
ORC "Heart and Sole" race in past years. As Senior Liason the board
and members alike look to Marty's experience and guidance, whether
it be with club activities or just plain good advice.  So if your out on a
weekly run or at an activity with Marty, don't hesitate to ask for advice
on any running issues you may have. 



Jennifer Jackson Lee
Leslie Breon
Dev Beckett
Mary Gordon
Melissa Langton
Michelle Griffin
Amy Robertson
Savannah Brigdon
David Black Family
Andrea & Keith Moll
Maureen Rammel
Jennie Conyers
Kelly Schwieger
Darin Seidel Family 
Adam Boothe
Kenny Podrazik

OLATHE RUNNING CLUBS RECENT
ADDITIONS
 Let's give a shout out to our newest members!

   MEET YOUR NEW MEMBERS!   



Enjoy the photos from our spring 2022 picnic at Blackbob park on April 30th. It
was cool and a bit windy, but everyone enjoyed the food and and good company! 

                       SPRING PICNIC                    

In the News…               



 

My First Half Marathon 
By Molly Mantei 

On The Road… 
 

 I ran my first half marathon on 4/9/2022 at
Rock The Parkway here in Kansas City!
There’s absolutely no way I would have
considered training for a half marathon if it
wasn’t for the ORC. The people in the group
gave me the confidence that if I could run 3-
4 times a week then I could do a half with
the right training. Using a more
spontaneous run-walk-run method with
Jane Pfannenstiel helped prove to myself
that if I went slower and allowed myself
some breaks I could go the distance. I
planned out the timeline of training for the
half on a cold, Winter SMR with Jane and
she assured me I had plenty of time to train
for a Spring race. 

I ran a few 6 and 7 mile runs before on my
own and got to the point where I was
consistently running 6 miles on the
weekends at the Saturday Morning Run
(SMR). 

 The idea of running a half marathon slowly nestled into
my head when some things felt out of control in my life.
I didn’t officially sign up for the half until after my 8-mile
training run. That run was the farthest I had ever run! I
felt so good after it, that I knew I could do the half. Jane
was a huge inspiration for me to know that I could go
the distance! I remember telling my dad, a long-time “old
school” runner, that I signed up for the half after 8 miles
and he almost psyched me out. He told me over the
phone, “13 miles is a lot longer than 8, Molly. If I were
you, I’d run more than 13 before I ran the half.” I’d been
reading and following the Hal Higdon Half Marathon
Training for Novice 1 and I knew I could do the half
following this plan. 

I didn’t have a time goal; I just wanted to finish! I was
seeing Hal Higdon’s training paying off and my distance
growing each week. I was also getting faster on my short
runs…something I didn’t realize would be a side effect of
adding more distance! I’d been doing a spontaneous run-
walk-run on the SMRs so I knew I would need to
incorporate some walking in my half training. I’m also a
pescatarian (essentially a vegetarian who just eats sushi
on date night!) so I checked out a book, No Meat Athlete,
from the library to learn how to better fuel my body. 

https://www.halhigdon.com/training-programs/half-marathon-training/novice-1-half-marathon/


 I started fueling at mile 4 and 8 to help prep me
for the half and those were my big walk breaks,
too. 
I trained for 12ish weeks. I had fun running with
other runners like Jay Reinhardt, Ashly Squires,
and Jennifer Jackson-Lee on my regular SMRs, too. 
Running with others made it fun and made the
miles less intimidating! Around 4 weeks into my
training, I started having some issues with some
numbness in my feet. Walk breaks eased the pain
and so did new shoes, but the issue persisted. 
I received two sports massages that seriously did
the trick for me. 6 weeks into my training I also
developed consistent issues with blisters on the
inside of my big toes. One of the biggest
takeaways from this experience is how important
your foot health is! If something is bothering your
feet, go see a Podiatrist. I had no clue I had
Athlete’s Foot and it’s SO exhausting to recover
from. I'm writing this about 6 weeks post-race
and I am still dealing with Athlete’s Foot. It’s
much better but still persistent. But enough
about my feet 😊.
 
The days before the race, I was freaking out. I
knew I could physically do the race, but I
questioned if I could mentally do the race.  I had
trained for all of these long runs with others
where I talked the whole time! I started getting
sincerely worried I’d get bored during the half
marathon and lose motivation around the
double-digit miles when I knew it would be
getting harder. 

On race day, I met up with some ORC members
beforehand and Jennifer and I started the race
together. We didn’t plan to stick together at all,
each person could run their own race, but we got
to talking and we ended up running the whole
race together! We even crossed the finish line
with another ORC member, Randy DeBord.
Talking throughout the race made it WAY more
enjoyable. I am forever grateful to Jennifer that
she ran my first half with me. We talked the
whole way, got pictures with my family and
friends along the way, and the race didn’t feel so
DAUNTING. 

 But actually as the race progressed we talked
the whole time and it just felt like a longer SMR! 
I cried a bit afterwards because I’m a big sap. I
knew I would! I was just so proud and in disbelief
that I did it. I’m still kind of shocked I did it! It
was a lot of work and focus. I had to learn SO
MUCH about my running, my feet, and my diet in
training. I had to push myself to work out when I
didn’t want to or run.
I'm so happy I met my goal and that I had fun
doing it.  I am truly unsure if my half was a one-
and-done experience or if I’ll keep doing them.
For now, I’m enjoying not training for anything
and enjoying my hobby! 

Thanks everyone for the support and
encouragement with running. It means so much
to me!  I wouldn’t have been able to do this if it
weren't for the ORC. The people I’ve met in this
group have just provided me a constant flood of
motivation and inspiration. 

I look forward to continuing to meet more
people, making new goals, achieving new goals,
and enjoying what is hopefully a long
relationship with running. 



Around Town… 

We want to thank our members for
participating in the May 7 event at the
Running Well store! Not only is it a great
change of venue, it's an opportunity to get
some great discounts on apparel. 



Trails…               

Gary L. Haller Trail - Ridgeview Street Access 
 
 Just a little north of K10 on Ridgeview road is a
convienent access for Olathe residents. This
acces point to the Gary L. Haller trail has an
attractive feature not only due to its easy
access from Olathe, but it is the start of some
of the flattest part of the trail. 

Accessible all year round, this section of the
trail offers the perfect environment for those
working on a particular long run or training for
anything from a 10K to a full Marathon.



The trail avoids most road and railroad crossings via
underpasses and is frequented by bikers and walkers.
An abundance of pedestrian tunnels and bridges span
the length of the trail. 

The majority of the trail is estimated to be in the
mostly gentle grade category (5% or less) and the
steepest sections are at about 4 miles from the
Ridgeview access when going north.  There are benches
and picnic tables along the route for resting or stopping
for a snack.

Aside from the bathrooms near the Ridgeview street
access there also additional facilities near Shawnee
Mission Parkway and just about a mile further north.  

For long runs from the access point to where the trail
starts getting hilly is about 8 miles round trip. 10 miles
if you go to Shawnee Mission Pkwy and back

Continuing north past Shawnee Mission Pkwy to the 3.5
mile marker there is another set of restrooms and
water, which is about a 12 mile run there and back.

Of course going the complete distance to the Kansas
River and back puts you at about a 19 mile run. Great
for a full marathon training.

So check out this gem of a running route and maybe it
will become one of your favorites!  

The Gary L. Haller Trail
stretches from Olathe to the
Kansas River and is paved and
well maintained. The bridges
have railing for safety. The
trail is typically at least 5 feet
wide with many wider passing
spaces. There is a painted
dividing line along most of the
trail which reduces the width
but keeps the bike traffic out
of a runners lane.
 Less than a mile going north
from the  Ridgeview access is a
nice restroom facility and 
 water that is operational
from spring until late fall,
after which porta-potties are
available. 



 Upcoming Races… 
 Don't forget that club members get discounts on certain races, See Jay Reinhardt for

details.    For additional race details see www.mararunning.org
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Group Runs 
                                                                   Saturday Morning Run
The Saturday Morning Run is an all purpose run starting at 7:00am. Runners usually run
between 4-8 miles, ranging from basic fitness and fun to hardcore marathon training. You
can usually find someone that will run your pace or distance to help the miles go by! Please
look for our weekly Facebook posts or website calendar for the SMR location of the week!

                                                                  Wednesday Evening Run
The Wednesday evening Run is a mid-week all purpose run starting at 6:30 pm. Runners
usually run between 3-4 miles ending up at one of many entertainment and dining
establishments! Please look for our weekly Facebook posts or website calendar for the WNR
location of the week!



President                                                            Samantha Johnson
Vice President                                                    Jay Reinhardt
Treasurer                                                            Molly Mantei
Event Coordinator                                            Jane Pfannenstiel
Technology Coordinator                                 Randy DeBord
Wednesday Night Run Coordinator.           Anne Schroer
Saturday Morning Coordinator.                   Jay Reinhardt
Senior Liaison                                                    Marty Pape
 

ORC BOARD MEMBERS
ORC Newsletter is a publicly available
publication produced periodically by the
Olathe Running Club. All contributor
submissions or questions should be
posted to runolathe@gmail.com. Please
include ORC NEWSLETTER in the subject
line.

EDITOR: Randy DeBord

CONTRIBUTING EDITORS:

Molly Mantei
Samantha Johnson
Jane Pfannenstiel
Marty Pape


